COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, 26 November, 2007

Question No. 3

Question: Councillor M. Corr

“To ask the Manager as a matter of urgency to reply to complaint S5030, which has been recorded with the Enforcement section since February of this year, yet to date the complainant has had no reply - the issues raised in this complaint are having a significant negative impact on the quality of life of residents in this area?”
Reply:
Planning permission was granted on 9 July 2003 for a “Residential development with a total of 745 no. dwelling units consisting of 257 no. 2 storey 2, 3 and 4 bed detached, semi-detached and terraced houses, 256 no. 3 storey 1, 2 and 3 bed duplex units, 8 no. 2 storey back to back houses and 224 no. 2 bed apartments in 2 no. 3 to 5 storey blocks A and B, and 2 no. 4 storey blocks C and D located along City West Road on site circa 38.79 acres. Main vehicular access from City West road via existing roundabout on distributor road on northern boundary with secondary access points from Deselby and Rathmintan Estates to the east.  Associates site works to include open spaces, car parking, landscaping, underground attenuation tanks and outfalls.  This application is accompanied by an Environmental Impact Statement” to Durkan New Homes Ltd and Hollioake Ltd. (Register reference S02A/0044 refers).

A complaint was received in December 2006 concerning the provision of an attenuation tank on public open space and the lack of speed ramps within the estate and was the subject of correspondence between the Enforcement Section and the complainant until February 2007. The complainant has been advised by e-mail of the current situation.
The application for this development included a proposal to provide a 2,500m3 underground attenuation tank to take surface water discharges. The attenuation tank is positioned underground as proposed in the application. In the event that the attenuation tank cannot cope with extreme weather conditions, an overflow area has been provided that is open to view within the open space. This overflow area is surrounded by a fence. The Council’s Parks Department is in discussion with the developers concerning the removal of the fence and alterations to the design of the overflow area to enhance public safety.
Additional information submitted with the planning application stated that all internal roads and junctions would incorporate traffic calming measures. The measures would include the creation of cul-de-sacs, the incorporation of pinch points and provision of ramps. Development works are ongoing in this development and the final works on the provision of the agreed traffic calming measures are premature at this stage. The location and type of traffic calming measure to be provided is subject to agreement with the Council’s Roads & Traffic Department.
